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REF: UT/CL.T-SHIRT.001/LFB/Nzs     2011-09-02  
 
 
 
TO:          

ALL EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEMBERS AND TRADE UNION REPRE SENTATIVES 
TRANSNET, PRASA AND BOMBELA 

 
 
 
“T-SHIRTS” 
 
As of late, numerous T-shirts that we have posted to members have been sent back to 
UTATU Head-Office because the members have not collected the item from the Post Office. 
 
Members are kindly requested to collect these items from the Post Office when receiving 
notice from the Post Office as UTATU is now incurring wasteful costs being required to pay 
for the return cost. 
 
We would rather invest money in the membership than to pay unnecessary cost on return 
post where items are not being collected. 
 
Your closest co-operation in this regard is urgently requested, while we sincerely thank you 
for your loyalty towards UTATU. 
 
UTATU Greetings 

 
LOUIS BROCKETT 
pp. GENERAL SECRETARY  
 

UNITED TRANSPORT & ALLIED TRADE UNION 


